[bookmark: _GoBack]Great Falls/Cascade County Historic Preservation Advisory Commission
Minutes from the October 14, 2020, meeting held in the Gibson Room (Civic Center) and via Zoom

Members Present:  Ellen Sievert, Ken Sievert, Suzanne Waring, Rich Ecke, Ken Robison, Peter Jennings, Steve Taylor, Chris Christiaens
Members Absent: Carol Bronson
Staff Present: Tom Micuda, Brad Eatherly
Ex-Officio Members Present: Jane Weber, Joan Redeen
Visitors: None

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Rich Ecke at 12:03 pm. 

1. Approval of Meeting Minutes (September 9, 2020):
The September 9 minutes needed the following correction: 
It was noted that the address for the Roberts House was incorrect. Address corrected to be 811 4th Avenue North.
Ken Robison made a motion to approve the minutes as modified; seconded by Ellen Sievert. Minutes approved.

2. Planning Staff Report on Work Activities
Tom reported that the City Manager’s Office has approved the vacant HPO position to be posted as a full-time position. It will be advertised locally and nationally. Tom requested that Commissioners put out the word if they know possible candidates. Additionally, Rich and Jane Weber will be involved in the application review and hiring process. As a follow-up to the last HPAC meeting, staff sent the Commission’s support letter and supporting documents for the Monarch Depot Historic District nomination to SHPO. The State Preservation Review Board has met and supported the nomination of the Depot to the National Register of Historic Places. Brad reported that the Christmas Ornament inserts are done. The next step is to publicize the availability of the ornament and start distribution and sales, particularly to Preservation Cascade. Tom noted that he needs to submit the CLG program’s 6-month activity report to SHPO. That will be completed this month.

3. Discussion of Annual Preservation Awards
Rich introduced the Preservation Awards topic. Rich argued that we should have some sort of awards ceremony because of the 100th anniversary of the historic 10th Street Bridge. HPAC really should honor Arlyne Reichert with an award. However, her daughter is very protective of Arlyne due to the pandemic.

Joan suggested that HPAC could consider doing something like NeighborWorks recently did. They delivered awards to people’s locations and recorded the activities on video.

Ken R. urged the Commission to consider an in-person event to try and keep local preservation efforts as visible as possible.

Ellen supported using a virtual award format due to public health concerns, and thought it was very important for HPAC’s efforts to stay in the public eye and get positive press coverage. Ellen noted that Mike Winters also deserved a virtual award for his restoration and craftsmanship efforts for projects such as the Belt Theatre. She also noted that the interpretation work on the CM Russell residence was another worthy award candidate.

Rich noted that he thought an award had already been given to the Russell project.

Ellen responded that this was for the Studio restoration.

Ken S. thought the residence work had already been recognized, but that HPAC could consider honoring the interpretation work more broadly. He noted that the Museum’s web site and youtube video documents this very well.

Ken R. noted that both Mike Winters and his wife Barb should be honored. Their stained glass work and the Indian Bethel Church restoration are examples of their craftsmanship.
Ellen noted that the awards have an important educational function, so HPAC needs to recognize the efforts that have just been discussed. They did things right with the CM Russell residence and studio projects.

Ken R. moved to nominate Arlyne Reichert [lifetime achievement], Mr. and Mrs. Winters [craftsmanship], and the CM Russell projects [interpretation] for this year’s awards. Peter seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Rich volunteered to put together a nomination form for Arlyne, Ellen and Ken S will collaborate on Winters, and Ellen will work on CM Russell.

Rich re-introduced the topic of the awards format. Ellen indicated support for a virtual award format. Jane noted that she serves on the City-County Health Board. She expressed caution for having any in-person event. Food would be out of the question. Ken R. raised the possibility of having an event limited to honorees, HPAC, and staff. Joan indicated that she would not attend an in-person event. A video shoot for award winners would be viable option. Rich indicated that he would be willing to hand out awards door-to-door. Ellen liked the idea of visiting award winners and getting media coverage. Ken S. and Suzanne supported the idea of taking the typical costs of holding an in-person event and shifting them to hiring a professional to create a video or separate videos. For example, Erin Schermele is a good resource. Speaking Socially does this kind of work.

Tom suggested that HPAC form a subcommittee to further develop this idea. Rich asked for volunteers, and Suzanne and Peter indicated that they would serve. It was further agreed that up to $1,500 could be spent to develop these videos or one packaged video.

Chris made a motion to have the subcommittee plan to organize a video of award winners, with a budget not to exceed $1,500. Ellen seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

4. Big Sky Country National Heritage Area Update
Jane noted that she recently attended a meeting in Fort Benton. Their local officials decided to be neutral on the heritage area effort, and that was a good outcome. Once again, there was a big turnout by rural residents. Jane urged HPAC members to go to the web site and facebook page to support the NHA. She urged HPAC members to share these social media outlets with others. Jane asked Joan if she could assist with getting additional support from business leaders. This strategy worked in Fort Benton. Joan indicated that she would work with Kellie Pierce to convene a joint meeting of DGFA and the BID. Rich suggested that HPAC should provide a letter of support for the NHA effort. He volunteered to draft a letter to be considered at the next HPAC meeting.

5. Announcements from HPAC members
Joan announced that the draft Wayfinding Sign Plan for the community had just been released for a one week period of public comment. 

6. Public Comment
None

7. Adjourn Meeting
Meeting was adjourned at 1:29pm.
